Northeast OH MMRS

Meeting Minutes

January 6, 2012
Welcome by Chief Warner at 1006 at LCEMA and around the room introductions were done with the following present;
Rebecca Hysing  Jared McQuiston  Tim Parks  Vince Gildone  Tim Byers  Mike Warner  Bob Magree  Karen Seidman  Laurie Turner  Beth Gatlin  Alex Gatlin  Pat Cusik  Dan Ball  Janine Trottier  Tom Kelley  Andrea Bishop  Marek Owca  Tim Howson  Pat Cassella Tammy Spencer  Kristi Kato  Kathy Milo  Debbie Franley  Ken Folsom

Ken Folsom arrived and took over the meeting.    
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as amended.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee: No report at this time.
Subcommitee Reports

Planning: The planning committee will hold a brief meeting following this meeting.
Functional Needs:  Karen Seidman reported on the upcoming Regional Functional Needs sheltering seminar. There are currently 58 signed up to attend.
Training / Education: This committee has met since the last NEOMMRS meeting to work on the spring conference. Ken reported on the speaker line up. Ken also reported on ICS classes in January and February. You must sign up on the EMA Training website.
Beth Gatlin reported on training that may be held in the future: Response to Terrorism bombing (Health Care Response), RAD class for Health Care Workers
Exercise: Pat Cusick reported to the body that CRI is now on a 5 year cycle and that there would be no exercise this year. CRI will drill.
Andrea Bishop has a rough draft of the list of drills / exercises. Conversation was held on the Coast Guard Port Security exercise being held sometime between now and the end of May. The general feeling is that we need to work together so as many agencies can benefit from each drill as possible.

Annual SNS meeting may be combined with a future NEOMMRS meeting – most likely the March meeting.

County / Regional Reports:

Hospital Reports: Beth Gatlin discussed with the body that Dr. Nicole Lurie will be a presenter at City Club talking about preparedness, grant healthcare coalitions, and Peds in disasters. RSVP to beth.gattin@chanet.org by Friday the 20th.

EMA: Ashtabula County Tim Howson reported that EMA will distribute the SMART tags over the next few weeks and that EMA is getting ready for the PNPP drill. Tim & Vince reported on the Northwest Ambulance District taking possession of a 36’ refrigerator semi trailer from Lake Erie Correctional for use as emergency mass fatality body storage. The unit will be roadworthy and shelved to hold 46 bodies. The trailer will be accessed through EMA.
Geauga: Ken Folsom reported the animal training program went well – 35 students attended.

Andrea Bishop reported that Ohtrac system has gone through a revision and is not yet ready to be pushed out. The revised system will be easier to use. Hopefully the use of scanners will be ready for the upcoming airport drill in the fall.
Good of the Order:

Next meeting is the 3rd  of February at Lake County EMA

Meeting adjourned @ 1100.

Respectfully submitted,

Vince Gildone

